The Cromwell Area Community Club meeting was called to order on July 8, 2019 at 6:09 p.m. at the pavilion by President Deb Switzer. Members present were Diane K., Ed R., Brenda N., Deb S., Cherie' N., Lynn O., Gary P., Barb P., Ed P., Cherie P., Sharon Z., Lindsay L., Patti M., Ann M. and Barb Dahl.

There was no agenda.

Introduction of members requested by a member.

Discussion of Harvest Fest involvement, the events, money makers, participation and feelings.

- Deb discussed her frustration with the community and some members of the low participation for Harvest Fest. Cherie' mentioned the work load ends up with only a handful of members and we get tired and also frustrated. It's everyone's goal to have a successful event but wish more would participate.
- How can we get others to participate? Ann suggested to individually ask for volunteers. Yes but that also is tiresome.
- Have only one raffle a year. Diane stated she would take care of the raffle-from ordering the tickets, passing out tickets to members, ask members to bring tickets to businesses and other communities and pick up tickets, money and tickets be given back to Diane.
- Deb reminded we can only have \$1200 worth of prizes on tickets per year.
- Decided to only have a fall raffle.
- · Discussed quickly asking volunteers to continue with Harvest Fest plans.
- Patti made a motion to discontinue Harvest Fest 2019.
- A hands vote was taken. 10 voted against and 3 voted for the event.
- Ed R. second the motion. All in favor, motion carried.
- The raffle will be through firearm deer season.
- A letter was implemented by all members present to let the public know of the reason why Harvest Fest 2019 was canceled.

With no further business, Ed made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Barb second the motion. Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Cherie' Nyberg, secy.